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 Belgian Shipowners’ Association Senior Legal Officer:

                                                   “IMLI  is a fantastic IMO instrument” 

Mr. Bernard Vanheule, a Senior Legal Officer with the Royal Belgian Shipowners’ Association, delivered recently, as part of the 10th EC Maritime Law Course, a set of lectures at IMLI. 

Mr. Vanheule, experienced the European Maritime Policy on a daily basis and represented the Belgium Government at European level for sensitive issues such as the negotiation of liability and/or compensation regime for oil pollution in the aftermath of the Prestige accident. After completing his post-graduate studies in Sea-Use Law in 1995, he joined the European Parliament and later on started  his career as a P&I  correspondent. In 2004 he joined the Royal Belgian Shipowners Association, as a senior legal officer. 
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Mr. Vanheule, lecturing on EC Maritime Policy  at IMLI.

During his stay at IMLI he lectured on various topics related with EU maritime law. Special emphasis was placed on “EU rules on competition in the maritime sector”, “Crew and safety” and “Criminal sanctions in the protection of the marine environment.”

Mr. Vanheule what were the most important highlights of your lectures at IMLI ?

I would say that the most important point was to show the students and other guests how dynamic is the EC Shipping law: it is an ongoing process which started mainly in the 1980’s and is of course  still developing.  

The message underlined the importance of having EC maritime legislation covering areas such as “Safety at Sea” and “Prevention of marine pollution”, as well as the key importance to remain in line with international law.  Actually, we are facing a recent regional approach, which is “opting out” of the established international framework. I believe that IMO rules should be respected and implemented.  

What are the latest development in the field of EC Maritime Law ?

The most recent development is certainly the new EU draft directive and framework decision dealing with criminal sanctions in case of ship-source pollution,  which adoption is imminent. The initial purpose of the directive was to implement in the EU legal order the provisions of MARPOL Annex I and II, concerning sanctions for the related infringements.  However, it seems that both European texts go further and even go in conflict with the provisions of the MARPOL Convention, at least  to a certain extent. 

What is your opinion about the mentioned EU directive ?

Enforcement is of paramount importance, otherwise the adoption of international rules does not make sense. With this regard the EU has played an important role by implementing   IMO standards  into the EU legal system in a harmonized way. 

In the context of a global market, the feeling is that maritime legislation should be adopted globally. Should this not be the case, you will in a certain sense just move problems away from your courtyard, which is not exactly a responsible way of acting. 

What are your general impressions about IMLI  ?

My opinion is that there has been a general “evolution” of the Institute in the last couple of years.   The introduction of a “new” expanded EC Shipping law Course  is definitely a sign of this development.   IMLI is a fantastic IMO instrument and I definitely hope for a long collaboration. 
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